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Minutes of Meeting 15th January 2019
Held at 7pm, Falkland Community Hall




[image: ]
Royal Burgh of Falkland & Newton of Falkland Community Council

Minutes of Meeting 15th January 2019
held at 7pm, Falkland Community Hall

Welcome from Chair

Present: Peter Burman, Rod Crawford, Ken Laurie, Gavin Lawson, Kenny Lumsden, Claire McLeod, 
   Douglas Young

Apologies: John Smith

In Attendance:
Councillors:   David MacDiarmid, Donald Lothian,         Police:  nil in attendance                 Residents: 14              

	Agenda Item 
	Discussion
	Action

	3
Declarations of Interest
	None
	None

	

	4
Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Approved by all. 
	Noted

	

	5
Matters Arising from previous meeting not on agenda
	1.Training for Community Councillors – CMcL and RC to attend this. RC invited other councillors to come forward for the training, with particular emphasis on new councillors.

2. KL and RC met with the NTS on 12 Dec re common goods property currently stored in Old Town Hall whereupon a schedule was agreed.  It is hoped they will be displayed in the library including the gold Provost’s chain, which is currently held in Cupar. Display cabinets will be set up end Feb/early March. KL awaiting list from NTS re value of items.  CC will hold the day-to-day custodianship of items. Insurance/security to be checked for items.  The Library has an adequate temperature for these valuable heirlooms. The library has limited access, but viewing will be made more accessible.
	
Noted












Noted – ongoing

	

	6
Action Register
	1.KL wrote to Visit Falkland re Christmas lights and is currently awaiting a response.  CC requires to be better organised in future with Chair requesting a volunteer from the CC Councillors to manage this.  The cherry picker, kindly on hand from Stoveco, is excellent for placing lights on the fountain and in the trees.  A big thank you to them.

2. Discharge of effluent into burn – currently awaiting 
tenders from companies.

3. Phone box at Newton of Falkland – is it possible to refurbish/paint it?  If not remaining in Newton then can be relocated in Falkland.

4. Playpark at Balmblae – no update.  No one has heeded the warning re the proximity to the burn.  A distance is required when clearing flood screen to allow vehicle access. 
	




Noted


Noted – ongoing



Noted – ongoing




Noted - ongoing

	7(i)
Cllr D MacDiarmid’s report

7(ii)
Residents’ Issues

	1. Bush at Newton Road still to be cut back.

2. Large pothole in Back Wynd has been painted around – Council have recognised this needs repaired.
	Ongoing


Noted

	
	B Gilchrist, resident, stated that millions had been given from Government to local authorities to repair unadopted roads. The CC does not have responsibility for this; it is a question for FC. Cllr MacD can find out which roads will be repaired.  As part of the Charette process we are in a fortunate position.  
It was clarified that monies (£2K.) were given to the Estate as a one off for repairs.
BG that the Christmas lights were a disgrace and where are they stored now?
CC Meeting should not be changed the night before a meeting – residents require adequate notice. KL advised that this was due to a hall double booking issue.
	

	
	B Beveridge, resident, stated that the cobbles in front of his shop are part of his private ground.  The Council could adopt this and maintain. If area around fountain is pedestrianised where do cars park?
	

	
	S Hazel-Dene, resident, spoke to the CC on behalf of Falkland residents who held a well attended meeting on Monday 14 January re the proposed development of 100 homes on the site of St John’s works.  Points raised were –
· Ownership
· Fit with Regional Plan
· Fit to Falkland
· Sustainability
· Segmentation
· Recreation
· Green Field
· Social Housing
· Size Spread
· Employment
To summarise – “Our community want a right to be heard, the process is moving too fast. We want CC to contact Springfield homes to work/liaise with us on this special development”.
Chair welcomed Stuart’s contribution and emphasised that the Community Council was preparing a response, which would reflect the views of the Falkland community.
	

	
	G Honeyman, resident, stated that Fife Council has to adhere to their own written policies and there should be a healthy green space provided.
	

	
	KL stated that many of these points were raised at previous St John’s works meetings 2 years ago.  
	

	
	A McBain, resident, commented that there are currently cameras positioned in the High Street observing the traffic flow etc.  This is a quiet time of the year and will not give a true picture of the congestion, which can occur over the summer months.
	

	
	S McIntosh, resident, stated there is a lack of data. What type of home does the village need? FC should have a say as to what we as a community require.
	

	
	Cllr MacD – out of 25 affordable homes, how many people from the village will get one? FC operate a points system, you need to be top of list to get a home. J Brown outlined the differential system Kingdom Homes operate for lettings, which may allow more weighting to local residents.
	

	
	Great concern over the developer – are they the correct one for our village?  Will they build homes to fit our historic village?

Chair thanked members of the community for their input.
	

	8
Charrette phase 2 
Community Links Programme 


	KL gave an extensive report. 
Focus on edge of village parking – 6 possible sites have now been narrowed to one – The Curling Pond field next to the football field and bowling club.  Car park could hold  around 80 cars and 8 coaches.  There would be a cycle lane/lockers also.  An application for funding to be submitted by 31 Jan. We will be enhancing the visitor experience, removing congestion from the centre of the village. The total funding needed is £450,000 – maximum funding award is £300,000 – NTS is making a significant monetary contribution towards construction costs.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]We will find out late March/early April if we are successful in our funding application.  RC said that he had circulated the note from the Stakeholders Advisory Group from January 7.
	



	

	             9
Planning, Listed Building and Conservation Issues
	No new planning applications.

Telephone box at Newton – when you buy one of these, you buy the land it is on also.

Bowrie Faulds home – PB interviewed the owners.  The house is now looked after with extensive renovations having taken place.  They are working with their neighbours re the raised planting beds.  One parking space may have been lost but this is not a CC matter.

Margaret Shield’s house, West Port – the rear roof has been replaced with pantiles.

Planning permission in principle is up to the developer when he submits this to FC.  CC would appreciate a note of the steps in the process.
	

Ongoing


Noted






Noted



Noted

	

	10
A.O.C.B.
	None
	



Next Meeting: 7pm Tuesday 12th February 2019 
Lomond Room, Falkland Community Hall
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